BOZEMAN^{MT}

Memorandum

REPORT TO: City Commission

FROM: Jesse DiTommaso, Deputy City Clerk

Mike Maas, City Clerk

SUBJECT: Appointment to the Pedestrian and Traffic Safety Committee (PTSC)

MEETING DATE: February 2, 2021

AGENDA ITEM TYPE: Citizen Advisory Board/Commission

RECOMMENDATION: Appoint one member to the City Appointee (Voting) position on the

Pedestrian and Traffic Safety Committee to a term ending December 31,

2022.

STRATEGIC PLAN: 1.2 Community Engagement: Broaden and deepen engagement of the

community in city government, innovating methods for inviting input from

the community and stakeholders.

BACKGROUND: This item was originally scheduled for action on January 26, 2021. Due to

technical issues that meeting was adjourned prior to this item on the

agenda. It has now been rescheduled for this meeting.

The City of Bozeman, County of Gallatin, and the Bozeman School District established the Pedestrian and Traffic Safety Committee in an Interlocal Agreement dated December 22, 1976, and on file at the Gallatin County Clerk and Recorder's Office. Duties on this Committee advise all three of those governmental bodies on matters of both motorized and non-motorized travel safety in the greater Bozeman area.

Under an Interlocal Agreement dated February 6, 1990 the Pedestrian and Traffic Safety Committee added one additional duty (i.e., to serve as a sounding board for proposals advanced to the Transportation Coordinating Committee).

The Committee's voting membership comes from four sources:

- the City appoints two members
- the County appoints two members
- the Bozeman School District appoints two members
- those six people can elect zero, one, or two additional At-Large voting members

This committee currently has one City Appointee (Voting) vacancy. The City Clerk's Office has received one application with their relevant qualification

indicated below.

One City Appointee (Voting) position with a term expiring December 31,
Qualifies: L. Kudrna

Applicant:

Liz Ann Kudrna

Commissioner Michael Wallner is the City Commission liaison for this board.

Pedestrian and Traffic Safety Committee appointments are Commission appointments.

UNRESOLVED ISSUES: None.

ALTERNATIVES: As suggested by the City Commission.

FISCAL EFFECTS: None.

Attachments:

12-22-20 CAB Application - L. A. Kudrna, new applicant.pdf

Report compiled on: January 27, 2021